Approved:	03-02-12

Date

MINUTES OF THE HOUSE TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Gary Hayzlett at 1:30 p.m. on February 2, 2012, in Room 783 of the Docking State Office Building.

All members were present except: Chairman Hayzlett and Representative Wolf

Committee staff present:

Scott Wells, Office of the Revisor of Statutes
Daniel Yoza, Office of the Revisor of Statutes
Jill Shelley, Kansas Legislative Research Department
Betty Boaz, Committee Assistant

Conferees appearing before the Committee:

None

Others attending:

See attached list

In Chairman Hayzlett's absence, Vice-Chair Willie Prescott opened the meeting.

Representative Worley had passed around an article from the Friday, January 27, 2012, <u>Kansas City Star</u>. The Vice-Chairman asked Representative Worley if he wanted to explain his handout. Representative Worley said it was a newspaper article about AT&T's alternative-fuel vehicles and the expansion of their fleet. He thought the Committee members would be interested in the information.

Vice-Chairman Prescott asked if there were any bill introductions. There were none.

The Vice-Chairman then recognized Acting Secretary of KDOT Barb Rankin who provided a power-point presentation giving an overview of the Kansas Department of Transportation. (Attachment #1) Acting Secretary Rankin explained that transportation was about moving people

Unless specifically noted, the individual remarks recorded herein have not been transcribed verbatim. Individual remarks as reported herein have not been submitted to the individuals appearing before the committee for editing or corrections.

CONTINUATION SHEET

Minutes of the House Transportation Committee on February 2, 2012, in Room 873, DSOB

and goods as well as enhancing safety, supporting the economy and creating jobs. She talked about the "bus on the shoulder program," KDOT funding and current bills before the House and Senate.

At the end of her presentation Acting Secretary Rankin asked the Committee if they had questions. After all questions were answered Vice Chairman Prescott thanked the Acting Secretary for her presentation.

Representative Pottorff introduced her intern, Matt Pottorff.

Representative Hill introduced his intern, Zahra Nazrazadani.

Representative Prescott introduced his intern, Zack George.

There being no further business before the Committee the meeting was adjourned.